
 
 
 
 

 OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF  
FEBRUARY 16  - FEBRUARY 22 

Sunday, February 16 
9:15 a.m.               Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes 
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
11:00 Children’s Celebration 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
3:30 No Youth Vocal Ensemble Rehearsal 
4:30 No Ainesis Rehearsal 
6:00 Bible Study  
 Discipleship for Children, Youth & Adults   
 No Channels Rehearsal 
7:00 Chi Rho and One Accord Concert 
Monday, February 17 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, February 18 
6:45-7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
10:00  Grace Notes Rehearsal 
Wednesday, February 19  
4:00 p.m. yoU-Turn Rehearsal 
4:30  Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
5:30 Cherub Choir, Sing for God, Psalm 8:2 Rehearsals 
6:00 Connections Team 
6:45 Prayer Meeting 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Challengers, Acteens 
7:30 Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
7:30 Deacons 
Thursday, February 20 
11:30 a.m. College Parkers - Smith Hall 
6:45 p.m. Sanctuary Bells Rehearsal 
6:30-7:30 Primary Basketball - Smith Hall 
 
Workers in Worship Nursery   February 16, 10:30 a.m. 
Ben & Lori Jackson; Debbie Pearson; Beth Huff; Julia & Sarah 
Rickman; Kim & Kelsey Duncan 
Greeters:  February 16 Dennis Palmer & Chuck Barbee 
Deacon of the Week: C.F. Clark 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Dennis Palmer 
Brookridge Driver:  February 16 Larry Jones 

REPORT FROM FEBRUARY 9, 2003 
Sunday School 283 
Worship 337 
Brookridge  No report 
Budget Requirement To Date $73,689.90 
Budget Receipts To Date (82.62%) $60,882.87 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (86.3%) $641,215.33 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,568,705.51 
Balance Due on Building $491,155.58 

Family Night Supper February 19 
Oven-Fried Chicken 

Rice with Gravy Green Beans 
Yeast Rolls Dessert 

Kids Meal:  Chicken Nuggets, Chips, Applesauce 
 Make your reservations by Tuesday, Feb. 18! 

Crisis Control Gifts for February:  
Canned meat or fish  Deodorant 

 

“Whatever you do for one of the least of these brothers of 
mine, you do for me.”    Matthew 25:40 

Our prayers and support are offered to the following 
members of our church family who are, or have 
been in the hospital in the last week: 
 

Pete Bodenheimer, Cam Cashwell 
Thank 
You 

“A people gathered in Christ; nurtured in His Spirit; and sent in His name.” 
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 Leading us in  

The Worship of God  
 

Sunday, February 16 
10:45 a.m. 

 

I Want To Walk As a Child of the Light 
- Sanctuary Choir 

 

God Be In My Head 
- Channels 

 

Sermon Series:  
The Journey of the Christian 

- Rev. Claxton Hall 

Gracious notes of appreciation have been 
received and posted on the bulletin board 
from the family of Beulah Blake and 
from Bud and Kathy Smith. 

IN CONCERT 
 

Chi Rho 
(Wake Forest University Men’s Group) 

One Accord  
(Wake Forest University Women’s Group) 

 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 16 
7:00 P.M., CPBC Sanctuary 

 

A Love Offering will be received. 

In Loving Memory of 
Mrs. Carolyn Thornton Allen 

July 12, 1913 February 9, 2003 
Member of College Park Baptist since October, 1949 

Charter Member 

Christian love and sympathy are extended to Ruth 
Hix in the death of her brother and to Jim Puryear in 
the death of his brother. 



 

 Our youth-led joint worship services with Northwest 
Baptist and United Baptist are going very well!  I know you 
would be very proud of our youth and their leadership in this 
endeavor.  We had a good group to meet at United this past 
Sunday evening, and despite all those who are sick, still had a 
Fellowship Hall full of youth.  Their emphasis for the two 
services during the month of February will be on purity in the 
lives of Christians, especially as it relates to moral purity.  
Please pray for these wonderful young people as they con-
tinue to seek God’s presence in their daily lives!  
 Before the concert Sunday night, remember we have 
Discipleship Training for all ages, beginning at 6:00pm!  We 
have two classes for adults, and classes for all ages of children 
and youth!  Come join us!  
 Feb. Meetings:  2/19—Connections Team 6:00pm 
  2/26—Youth Ministry Council 6:00pm 
 

 

     

DATES OF INTEREST 
 

February 16          Children’s Celebration 
March 9           Children’s Celebration 
March 9-12          College Mission Trip to Charleston 
March 15-22          Ainesis & yoU-Turn Spring Break 
    Missions Tour 
March 30          YOUTH SUNDAY 
April 19           Easter EGGS-travaganza 
May 11           Mother’s Day    Parent/Child Dedication 
May 18           Graduates’ Sunday 
May 23-25          Children’s Camp @ Camp Wayfarer 

Ainesis “Spring Break Tour” 
Friday, March 14 - Sunday, March 16 

 

     Well, the snow got us.  Since we have lost the Monday of 
Spring Break and may still lose Tuesday, we will not be able 
to take our trip to Atlanta.  We are, however, going to still be 
able to go to Spartanburg on Saturday evening and Sunday 
morning, March 15 and 16.  In addition, we will leave on 
Friday after school so we can go to the Selah concert in Gas-
tonia.  We will find something to do together on Saturday, 
before we go on to Fernwood Baptist Church.  We’ll still 
have a great time and take advantage of a wonderful opportu-
nity to lead in worship in Spartanburg. 
     I hope everyone is planning to be here for the concert this 
Sunday evening.  We will host Chi Rho and One Accord in a 
joint concert at 7 p.m. in the Sanctuary.  These are the two 
student vocal groups from Wake Forest University.  Each 
will share a wide variety of music, from traditional hymns to 
contemporary.   

 

College Parkers February Meeting 
Thursday, February 20, 11:30 a.m. 

 

Musical Guests:   
Richard Simmons, Meredith Lloyd and Jenny Parker 

 
     This is installment #2 in our year of great pro-
grams.  Join us for some beautiful and inspirational 
songs performed by these gifted musicians.  Everyone 
is invited to bring a guest. 

LOOKING AHEAD... 

Charles D. Edwards, Pastor Emeritus 
Wm. Foy Martin, Pastor Emeritus 

Ramon E. Smith, Minister of Youth & Education 
Jeff L. Parker, Minister of Music & Senior Adults 

Seth Smith, Ministry Assistant 
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N.C. Offering For Older Adults 
 

Goal:  $3,000.00     Received to Date:  $1,111.00 

WMU invites you to participate in our  
February Mission Action project. 

 
 We are collecting money to send to Pure 
Water, Pure Love, a WMU organization which 

provides water purifiers to missionaries.  Individuals or 
groups who wish to participate may put donations in an 
envelope marked “WMU Water Fund” and turn them in 
to the Church Office or place them in the offering plates.  

The project ends February 28. Upcoming Wednesday Night Schedule 
 

Feb. 12 - WMU Emphasis for WMU Focus Week 
Feb. 19 - Carolyn Matthews - N.C. Baptist Colleges 
   and Universities 
Feb. 26  - Andrew Daugherty, a third-year WFU Divinity  
  student 
March 5 - North American Missions Offering Emphasis 

First Aid Committee To Form 
 

 Dr. C.F. Clark, Wes Morgan, and Nate Morgan are or-
ganizing a First Aid Committee to assist in any medical 
emergencies that occur at church.  Those with medical train-
ing and others who may be interested are asked to attend an 
initial 1-hour session on Sunday, February 23, at 2:00 p.m. 
in the Conference Room.  Please contact the Church Office 
if you are willing to serve on this committee. 

College Spring Break Mission Trip 
 Come join us for the 10th Annual 
Spring Break Mission Trip sponsored by the 
College Ministry!  Dates this year are March 

9 - 12, and we will once again work with Charleston 
Outreach in some type of house construction.  For 
details, see Ramon Smith or Cathy Chinlund. 


